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MISSION HILL TRIANGLE ARCHITECTURAL CONSERVATION DISTRICT COMMISSION 
PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES 

Held virtually via Zoom 
 

May 18, 2022 
 
Commissioners Present: Katie Genovese, Patricia Tongue Edraos, Ellen Moore, Cindy Gura 
Walling, Kirsten Hoffman 
Commissioners Absent: n/a 
Staff Present: Gabriela Amore, Preservation Planner; Rachel Ericksen, Preservation Planner  
 
A full recording of the hearing is available at: 
https://www.boston.gov/historic-district/mission-hill-triangle-architectural-conservation-
district 

 
5:30 PM: Meeting started and Gabriela Amore (Preservation Planner) led the vote for Chair and 
Vice Chair.  
 
I.  ANNUAL MEETING 

 
Hold vote for Chair and Vice-Chair of the Mission Hill Triangle Architectural 
Conservation District Commission 

  
Katie Genovese – Chair – Votes: 5-0 in favor  

 Ellen Moore – Vice Chair – Votes: 5-0 in Favor  
 
Chair Katie Genovese then called the public hearing to order. She explained that, pursuant to 
the Commonwealth of Massachusetts Executive Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the 
Open Meeting Law, that the public hearing was being conducted virtually via the online 
meeting platform Zoom in order to review Design Review applications. She also briefly 
explained how to participate in the online hearing.  
 
Following this brief introduction she called the first Design Review application.  
 
II.  DESIGN REVIEW 

APP # 22.1103 MHT  
ADDRESS: 712 Huntington Avenue 
Applicant: Mary Duong 
Proposed work: Install new signage. 
 

Project Representative: Mary Duong was the project representative. 
 
Documents Presented: Photos of existing conditions and plans for the proposed work. 
 
Discussion Topics: The Commissioners discussed the design and that the letter should 
be metal or wood and not plastic.  
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Public Comment: Alison Pultinas commented positively for the sign and Kenzie Bok 
congratulated staff and Commissioners for having their first meeting since 2008.  

 
E. Moore motioned to approve the application with the provisos that the sign 
material not be plastic. P. Tongue seconded the motion. The Vote was 5-0 (EM, CW, 
KH, PE, KG) (N: None) (Abs: None). 
 
 
Adjourn – 5:53pm 
 


